
Hi Everyone!

Welcome to the final edition of the Student
Leadership Newsletter for this academic
year. I really hope that you are looking
forward to a lovely Summer break! However,
I wanted to take this opportunity to ensure
that students are aware of the Summer
Learning Journeys that we have put together
for each Year group, to make the transition
into the next school year as smooth as
possible. You will find these later in this
Newsletter. You can also access the Summer
Learning Journeys via the school website. 

Can I take this opportunity to thank all of the
students who have contributed to the
newsletter over the weeks.

I look forward to seeing you soon,
 Miss Catterall.
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Firstly, I would just like to introduce myself. My name is Lucy Hayes-Walmsley and I am a current year 7 in
Halewood Academy. I am part of the Junior Leadership Team and I am also part of the school council.

I hope you are looking forward to joining us in September. I know from experience that you will be feeling a
mixture of emotions.
One of the things I worried about was having to get to know a lot of new teachers. This was quite hard when you
are so used to just one teacher in primary school teaching you all subjects. I can say now that I should not have
worried, I got used to the change of teachers quite quickly. All the teachers I know in Halewood Academy are
friendly and approachable.

Miss Caldwell your progress leader and Mr Manley your assistant progress leader are two people you will see a
lot of. They will be around your home base a lot and will also be around school as you move to your lessons.
They will check in with you regularly. They are there to help and support you so don’t be afraid to ask them if you
need anything.

I thought I would help you get to know them and their background a bit better by asking them a few questions. 

Where did you go to school?
Miss Caldwell - I went to school at St Julie's High School.
Mr Manley - I attended Halewood Academy before it was rebuilt, as I am originally 
from Halewood. When I attended it was better known as The Comp or The 
Grange but was officially known as Halewood Community Comprehensive School

How long have you been working at Halewood Academy?
Miss Caldwell - I have worked at Halewood Academy for 13 years.
Mr Manley - I have worked at Halewood academy for 6 years.

Why did you want to be a progress leader?
Miss Caldwell - I wanted to work as a Progress Leader as I enjoy seeing the journey our students take from
starting in year 7 as an 11-year-old and leaving in year 11 as a young adult. It is very rewarding and inspiring.

Why did you decide to work in education?
Mr Manley - I chose to work in education because every day is different it is very challenging but rewarding.

Have you got some words of encouragement for our new year 7’s?
Miss Caldwell - Many year 7s will feel nervous when they first start Secondary School. This is completely normal.
There will be lots of staff around to support and help you settle in. We are very much looking forward to seeing
you all in September.
Mr Manley - Although Secondary School can seem very scary and daunting due to it being the 'big school'. The
staff and students here will do everything they can to make the transition or move to Halewood Academy as
easy and smooth as possible.

Thank you to both Miss Caldwell and Mr Manley for answering these questions. 

I think Halewood Academy is a great school and it gives us so many different opportunities. The schools core
values also really help to keep us motivated and strive to be the best people we can be. I am looking forward to
starting year 8 and hopefully I will get a full school year from September.

I hope this has helped a little. Have a great summer. 
We are all looking forward to seeing you around school in September. 

HELLO TO OUR NEW YEAR 7'S
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Watch

Complete a bike ride. You are lucky enough to live in such a beautiful city, get out
and explore your local area. You could cycle along the Trans Penine Trail, gaining
access by school. Or what about a ride out to Hale Lighthouse? 

Health, Well-being and Fitness 

Listen
Hauger History Podcasts for Social Studies -
Mr. Hauger's Social Studies Podcast: for
Secondary School Social Studies Students. This
podcast features history topics for review, study, &
learning about historical subjects.Google Hauger
Histories for more information. 

Challenges, Ideas and Tasks
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Read

Our Planet - This Netflix series is a lot like Planet
Earth, except it urgently calls for viewers to think
about the ways that human actions are putting the
nature and animals the series covers in peril.

Skellig by David Almond - This book revolves around a
10-year old boy, Michael. When Michael moves into a
crumbling, old house with an ancient garage that he
cannot resist going into, he encounters a mysterious
creature named Skellig.


